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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 12,  2015 - 7:00 PM
JOSH TROTTER  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR, DENNIS GRUVER
On October 28, 2015 at 20:00hrs., PEMA through the Lycoming County 911 Center requested personnel and the light tower from Montgomery Emergency Management to respond to Kepner Hill south of Muncy to light the site of a Military Blimp that had crashed in the wooded area off the main road.  We were able to light the area and supply power from the light tower to the American Red Cross disaster vehicle. All equipment worked well.  This time we used Utility 630, however, if requested again, the Special Unit 630 would be a better choice as more equipment would be available on the truck.  We were released by Columbia County EMA at 09:15 on October 29, 2015.  

Thanks to all who helped with the Halloween Parade.  The (2) light towers and the 15K generator worked out well.  IMU- 630 was located in an area which made for better access.  All equipment was back in place by 19:30hrs.

The 12 VDC power is connected to the 4000 watt Generator in Special Unit 630 along with a power point to connect a system charger for the batteries.  The A.C. power connections are completed with all that remains to be done is the fuel line and exhaust system.

Frequencies have been assigned for the repeater system.  One of the frequencies is assigned to the Morris Fire Department which is many miles and many mountains away from us.  The Borough was required to send a certified letter to the department for their approval to share the frequency.  It has been several days since the letter was picked up by Morris Fire Dept and we expect their response back soon.  This response must be sent in to APCO for the coordination to be completed and a license granted.

Let’s have a good turnout for this month’s meeting.
    HAVE YOU ASK ANYONE TO JOIN MONTGOMERY EMA?











DENNIS




